

# SHIFTING DULLNESS

## DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Box 2889 DUMC Barbara Basuk, Editor

## Special-For Y'atl

#### STUDENT-FACULTY SHOW

"Circus Rhythms: The Greatest show unearthed" will become reality beginning at 8 p.m. THIS Saturday, April 21st. A very unusual and entertaining evening is in store for anyone who has noticed the similarity between the medical center and a three-ring circus. Have you ever wondered what Sabu's home life might be like or what Syd Osterhout really carries around in that bowling bag of his? Why would two wild and crazy interns want to work on long ward? If you were Everett Anderson, which appendage would you have cloned? These and many other questions will be answered in Card Gymnasium on West Campus, and the doors open at 7 p.m. for those holding advanced tickets. Any remaining seats will go on sale at 7:30 p.m. for the usual \$3.50. As always, the admission price includes "All the free beer you can drink". So grab your favorite pitcher and come on by for an unforgettable experience. —-Herb Engelhard

#### THE EAST END HEALTH CENTER

The people in the East End and the students setting up the East End Health Center want to thank all medical students, housestaff, and hospital employees for making the raffle a terrific success. Over \$1700 was raised jointly by the community and the hospital in 5 days. This immediate capital is needed to get the new building in shape for a summer opening. Jeff Vance, a graduate student (ticket sold by Steve Wool!) won \$100 worth of groceries and Elizabeth Holmes, an East End resident, won \$50 worth. Better luck to the rest next year!

We have been appreciative also of the large interest in the planning and running of the health center. Everyone will be invited to a large planning/brainstorming meeting in early May. Subjects such as educational, outreach, community liason programs, staff organization, efficiency of care delivery, immunization and pre-natal care programs, etc. will be discussed and volunteers to head up developing these projects will be sought. Further info will be forthcoming. For any questions, please contact Carnell Cooper, Box 2757 or Nancy Fitch, Box 2739.

FINANCIAL AID

We have been informed that NHSC applications for 1979-80 will be mailed to the Office of Financial Aid this week. Deadline for receipt of the application in Washington is June 1,1979. Applications are now being mailed to individuals who have requested them directly from the NHSC office.

These scholarships pay full tuition, fees plus a monthly stipend in return for a commitment of professional service in a physician shortage area. For more infor-

mation contact the Office of Financial Aid, 123 Davison Building.

LIFE AFTER RESIDENCY

On choosing the interface between career and personal life. Guests will be women physicians from Academia and the community. All are invited to this second in a series of AMWA-sponsored seminars on Life Styles in Medicine:

Thursday, April 19 from 7:30-9:00 p.m. Episcopal Student Center

505 Alexander Avenue

### Externships, etc.

The Department of Surgery at Mount Zion Hospital and Medical Center offers a period of clinical instruction for medical students at the senior clerkship level. The goal of the department is to offer the student the oppurtunity of longitudinal observation of the patient's disease through the initial evaluation, operation and postoperative course. More information is available in the 6th floor lounge.

Information on elective courses at Children's Hospital of Michigan is available in the 6th floor lounge.

## residencies

Information on the training program in Pathology and Laboratory Medicine at the Cleveland Clinic is available in the 6th floor lounge.

